

Minutes of the General Meeting Pinckney Hall January 19, 2023, 2:30 p.m.

Opening Remarks: Brian Osgood

Hello and welcome to the January Computer Club General Membership meeting. We're going to have a business meeting followed by a presentation. Several staff members are traveling so their information will be caught up next month.

The business meeting started with a brief summary from each of the SIGs at the mini-club fair.

The CCH announcements that we have been putting out were incorrect. There was a miscommunication between us and lifestyles on room reservations. The next CCH presentation will be on February 24th. Since two presentations will have been canceled by then, I don't know what topic will be presented. Bill Altman coordinates these and is currently traveling.

Catherine Tracy represented the Apple SIG. They had a very good

meeting in January with twice as many attendees as expected. She thanked Joanne Connell for her efforts directing the attendees. Noah will be presenting the new Apple operating system Ventura in February.

Dennis Shea represented the Microsoft SIG. He wanted to bring attention to two new framed pictures in the club window, compliments of Maureen. The February meeting is going to be Maureen presenting on the Microsoft browser Edge. The SIG leadership would like more feedback from the members on what they would like more information on.

The Class Assistants, Monitors and Education tables were skipped. We are always looking for volunteers to be class assistants, monitors and instructors.

Jim Bowden represented the Genealogy SIG. He and Susan Dobbs are the co-chairs of the SIG. They have a general meeting on the first Wednesday of the month. They hold genealogy help sessions on the second and fourth Wednesdays of the month, starting at 6:30 p.m., in the club facility (sign up to reserve a spot). They also have a library in a cabinet in the club where genealogy-related materials can be borrowed.

Dennis Shea spoke up for the Skywatchers SIG. Their monthly meeting on February 14th has been canceled due to Valentines Day. They will be back on schedule in March.

The results of the voting on the 2023 budget were announced. The budget was approved by a vote of 562 approving and 1 rejecting, so it passed almost unanimously. We pulled four numbers using Hey Google for the randomly selected winners of the four Amazon gift cards. The winners were:

jowrites4u@aol.com trustgod9696@gmail.com tonyngeri@gmail.com rjclermont218@gmail.com

Mark Davis then took the microphone as past president. He passed the president's gavel on to Brian Osgood as the new president.

Mark then proceeded to present acrylic plaques, cards and gift certificates to Carol Treanor, Brenda Sommerfeld and Catherine Tracy for their years of service to the club.

Secretaries Report: Approval of General meeting minutes of 11/2022 will be done at the next meeting.

Committee Reports

Treasurer's Report

Tom Lovelidge was not available for the January 19th meeting. No report was made. A report will be provided at our February 16th General Meeting.

Presentation

Jennifer Jerome, IT Director, Sun City Hilton Head. Presented on the AAM website and mobile application.

Adjourned at: 3:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen Baine, Secretary